
Zero Tolerance policy international weekend 12 &13 November 2022  

 

DOG FOULING 

It is an offence for a person not to clean up immediately after a dog in their care fouls in the hotel or 

hotel area. 

We operate a zero tolerance policy against dog fouling. Where this is witnessed by an member of the 

board, collaborator of the N.B.T.C. or hotel staff , we will take action against the person in charge of the 

dog. This will either be the issue of a Fixed Penalty Notice of 50 euro, or you can be excluded from the 

show and removed from the hotel area. When excluded from the show and removed from the hotel area 

there will be no refund in any way.  

All litter bins can be used for the disposal of dog fouling and there are poopbags provided. 

 

ABUSE OF MEMBERS OF THE BOARD, COLLABORATORS OR HOTEL STAFF  

 

The following definitions have been set on Zero Tolerance: 

 

1. Non Physical Abuse: The use of inappropriate words or behaviour causing distress and/or constituting 

harassment.  

2. Physical Abuse: The intentional application of force against the person of another without lawful 

justification resulting in physical injury or personal discomfort. 

3. Anti-Social Behaviour: The following are examples of anti-social behaviour that are not acceptable at 

hotel or hotel area : 

-Excessive noise e.g. loud or intrusive conversation, or shouting 

-Threatening or abusive language including excess swearing or offensive remarks or gestures 

-Derogatory racial, religious or sexual remarks or behaviour 

-Malicious allegations relating to members of staff 

- Inappropriate behaviour as a result of alcohol or misuse of illicit drugs, including non-prescribed 

medication or drugs 

-Intimidation, threats or threatening behaviour  

- Harassment or stalking 

- Violence, perceived acts of violence or threats of violence 

 

Where this is witnessed by an member of the board, collaborator of the N.B.T.C. or hotel staff , we will take 

action against the person in charge of the dog. This will result in being excluded from the show and 

removed from the hotel and hotel area. There will be no refund in any way. 
 

It's with great sadness that we have to introduce a zero policy due to circumstances in the past 

but it will be the only way to continue having an International Bull Terrier Weekend in the 

future.  
 

The board of the N.B.T.C. 
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